GREENWOOD NEWS

Grace Young, Reporter

A District Health man in charge of County Dumps attended the Town Board Meeting Monday night at the Office of Town Clerk, Marjorie York. Wednesday night he met the Board at the Dump on the Andover Hill. In order to keep the Town Dump open it became necessary to make some new rules. All garbage must be kept separate from bottles and cans. Paper must also be kept separate. All wood and motal must be kept separate into piles at the dump. There can be no burning at the dump, but papers can be burned in burning cans in the back yards. Garbage must be covered daily.

It becomes necessary to change the days that the dump will be open to Friday and Saturday. The hours are the same 8:00 A. M. 5:09 P. M. The Board asks cooperation so we can keep the dump open. If we do not comply the State Health Department will force the Town to close the dump. Lloyd Fletcher is hired to be at the Dump when it is open.

Town Clerk Marjory York also reminds those who receive Surplus Food. It will come Tuesday, July 2 to be picked up before moon. This is a change in day so Please Note.

Mrs. Harmon Waters entered

Mrs. Harmon Waters entered the Bethesda-Hospital for medical tréatment Monday.

Seaman 5/N Dean Holt arrived home June 14 for a 30-day leave with his parents, Mr. and Mrs. Walter Holt. His mother met him at the Elmira Airport. Dean went to Great Lakes Naval Base May 1967. After graduation he was assigned to the USS Hornett County L.S.T. 821 and has served at Vietnam for ten months. He volunteered for an extended tour and will report back to his ship for 8 months. for 8 months.

S/Sgt. and Mrs. Richard L. S/Sgt. and Mrs. Richard L. O'Brien and three daughters of Columbus, Ohio are spending a few days with his parents, Mr. and Mrs. Richard C. O'Brien of the Canisteo - Greenwood Road. While here they attended the graduation of his brother, Kevin from Greenwood Central School and his cousin Jeffrey Lewis from Whitesville Central School also the wedding of his cousin Alexis Brown and Edward Cole at St Mary's Church in Rexville. Richard has served in the USAF for ten years. the USAF for ten years.

BUJ Rodney Burley, stationed at Davisville, R. I., spent the weekend with his wife and family. He underwent surgery June 10.

Sgt. E/5 Terry Hough arrived June 8 from Louisiana and has until June 28 with his wife Beverly. They are staying at the Stephens Cabin at Rock Creek and attended the graduation of ms brother-in-law, 2nd Lt. Barry Quinn. Terry went to Fort Dix, N. J. in Sept. 1967. He went to a Non-Commissioned Officers Academy and is a Platoon Sgt. ademy and is a Platoon Sgt.

Miss Eleanor Acker of Dana, Kentucky rural missionary for the Mid-Baptist Missions, came Fri-day to spend two weeks with her father, Francis Acker. They went to Canisteo Friday night to attend the Commencement exercises at the Central School. Their grand-son and nephew, Dennis Wyant was a member of the class.

Mrs. Pearl Bassett and Mrs. Fred Mitchell attended Commencement Friday night at Arkport Central Schöol for their granddaughter and niece, Miss Arlene Burley. They were guests later at the home of her parents Mr and Mrs. Leon Burley at Stephens Mills in honor of Arlene. Her engagement was announced.

Mrs. George Rollins spent Sat-urday to Tuesday in Attica with her daughter, Principal and Mrs. Richard Willover to attend Com-mencement for her granddaughter, Miss Leslie Willover.

Mr and Mrs. David Waight and daughter, Christine of Hornell called on Mrs. Blanche Goodno Friday. David completed his Army Service and has been staying with his parents. Mr. and Mrs. Volney Waight in Hornell, going back to

High School from January to June and graduating Friday night. Mr. and Mrs David Waight and daughter are going to Phoenix, Arizona to where both David and his wife will enroll in college. The Waight family are fromer Greenwood residents.

Mr. and Mrs. Albert Lampher and Mr. and Mrs. Clarence Stephens attended Commencement at Canisteo Central School Friday night. Their nephew Larry Lamphier was in the graduating class. Larry spent several summers with Mr and Mrs. Albert Lamphier.

Principal and Mrs. Robert Hoag-land attended Baccalaureate at Bath Sunday night. Their nephew is in the graduating class.

Duane Chaffee, attending General Motors School at Pontiac, Michigan, spent the week-end with his parents, Mr. and Mrs Lloyd

John Hunt, son of Mr. and Mrs. John Hunt is home from Kent University at Kent, Ohio, and is working for Dunkirk Ice Cream Company in Hornell this summer.

Jerry Burley, son of Mr. and Mrs. Rodney Burley, is home from Graceland College at Lamoni, Iowa and working at the YMCA Camp near Penn Yan.

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Streeter and family of Springfield, Ill., came Saturday for a vacation with his parents, Mr. and Mrs. Marion Streeter and visiting her parents, Mr. and Mrs. Alex Brown. They attended the wedding of her sister, Alexis and Ned Cole Sunday.

Mrs. Alvin Teribury was hostess for a noon luncheon Friday in honor of the birthdays of Mrs. Gertrude Stephens and Mrs. Pearl Bassett. Guest included: Mrs. Laura Scribner, Mrs. Eileen Murray, Miss Grace Young, Mrs. Bessie Wheeler, Mrs. Bernice Osmin, Miss Sabrey Stephens, Mrs. Sally Bassett, Mrs. Rachel Holt and daughter, Karen, Mrs. Lana Rogers, Mrs. Blanche Goodno, Mrs. Ethel Cook, Mrs. Grace Woodworth, Mrs. Agnes Sherman, Mrs. Marjorie York, Mrs. Elva Sherman, Mrs. Belle Updyke of West Union and Mrs. Mildred Burley of Stephens Mills. The honor guests Guest included: Stephens Mills. The honor guests received cards and money. Readings were given by Blanche Goodno, Grace Young, Daisy Teribury and Pearl Bassett.

Mrs. Pearl Bassett, wose birthday was June 16 spent last weekend at Stephens Mills with her daughter, Mrs. Leon Burley and family and was given a family birthday dinner Sunday.

Perk Waters entered Davenpor Herk Waters entered Davanport.
Hospital in Bath recently for medical treatment. Mrs. Blainche Wallace spent Tuesday with her father, Mr. Waters.
Mrs. Grace Holt retarned to her home in Almond after being a patient at St. James Mercy Hospital in Hornell for a week.
Mrs. Dudley Box of Corning, spent Wednesday afternoon with her parents, Mr. and Mrs. George Rollins.
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Hanbach

Mr. and Mrs. Edward Hanbach Mr. and Mrs. Edward Hanbach of West Union are parents of a son born Monday, June 17 at the St. James Mercy Hospital. They came home Friday and she attended Greenwood Central School Commencement Friday night for her daughter, Mary Ellen Hanbach. Mr. and Mrs. William Hawkins of Jasner are parents of a son.

Mr. and Mrs. William Lawrence of Jasper are parents of a son. born Thursday, June 20 at the Bethesda Hospital, Hornell. The grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. Glarence Woodworth of the Christian Christ tian Hollow Road and Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Hawkins of the Jas-

mr. and Mrs. Duane Coates are

Mr. and Mrs. Duane Coates are parents of a son born Saturday night, June 22 at the St. James Mercy Hospital, Hörnell. Grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. Stanley Murray and Mrs. Clara Coates.

Mrs. James Murphy, Mrs. Alton York and Mrs. Frank Turner are hostesses for a wedding shower for Mr. and Mrs. Wallace Glacier of Dunkirk to be held at the Fire Hall Saturday night, June 29. Connie Murphy and Wallace Glacier

were married June 13.

were married June 13. Friends and relatives are invited
Volunteer Firemen were called out twice Wednesday. In the morning to the Ernest Kinner chicken barn. It was mostly smoke, a brooder was ruined and about 40 chickens killed by smoke. There were 2,000 chickens in three stories and more expected to be trucked in that day. The feed truck driver discovered the smoke. In the evening the call came to the Legion Home — again mostly smoke. Some of the Brown, family were getting the second floor ready for the wedding reception and smoke came up the back stairway.

Mr. and Mrs. Jack McDonough Mr. and Mrs. Jack McDonough and daughter, Carrie of Orlando, Florida, came Wednesday to spend a week with his father William McDonough. Friday they went to Savona and Mrs. McDonough, who is taking care of Mrs. Hulda Spencer, came home for a week.

Mrs. Everett Osmin spent Monday to Wednesday night in Canisteo taking care of the family of her niece, Mrs. Andrew Murphy, while Mr. and Mrs. Murphy were on a trip.

while Mr. and Mrs. Murphy were on a trip.

Riley Dennison, formerly of Rexville, died Thursday, June 20 at the home of his sister, Mrs. Elizabeth Kurtz in Perry. He was 83. Mr. and Mrs. Alvin Teribury, Mrs. Elva Sherman, attended the funeral of their cousin at the funeral of their cousin at the Wildman Funeral Home in Whites-ville Saturday afternoon. Burial was in the West Union Cemetery Tuesday. Francis Acker and daughter,

Miss Eleanor Acker attended their home Church in Hartsville Sunday.

Mr. and Mrs. Jack McDonough and Carrie and Mr. and Mrs. William McDonough were dinner guests of their sister and daughter, Mr and Mrs. Dan Canty in Belmont Sunday. Mr. Canty has been to the Roswell Park Hospital in Buffalo for tests and goes back

been to the Roswell Park Hospital in Buffalo for tests and goes back Tuesday.

There was an attendance of 77 for the Vocation Bible School that began Monday at the United Methodist Church. The theme is "God's Word For Today". The school will meet through Saturday this week from 9 A. M. to 11:15 A. M. Mrs. Geraldine Lamphier is Director, Starla Jackson Pianist and Teachers are Marlene Stephens, Eleanor Lamphier, Joan Edington and Virginia York. The closing program will be the Worship Hour 9:45 this Sunday morning June 30.

The Rev. Vincent Collins, Pastor of St. Joachims Church in Canisteo and St. Ann's Church in Rexville, leaves this Thursday. He is transferred to St. John's Church, Perinton, near Rochester. He came in 1963 and has been active in church and civic affairs.

Church, Perinton, near Rochester. He came in 1963 and has been active in church and civic affairs. He is succeeded by the Rev. Otto Vogt, who was Assistant Pastor at St. Mary's Church in Dansville. This will be his first Pastorate. Rev. Vogt will live in Canisteo.

Miss Linda Bassett and Ronald Edington from Greenwood Central School Faculty, began summer School Monday at State University College of Geneseo.

Mr and Mrs. Edward Halsey and family left Monday for a week's camping trip on Seneca Lake.

Lynn Redmond of Ithaca spent the week-end with his parents Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Redmond.

Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd Chaffee were guests of honor for a surprise 25th wedding anniversary party Saturday at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Stanley Holt. There were 25 friends and relatives in attendance from Andover, Canisteo, Peterborough, Canada, Norwich and Owego. Their son, Duane was home from Michigan for the occasion. A congratulatory mesage was received from another mesage was received from another son, Gary, serving with the U.S. Air Force in the Philippines. They also received a call from Mr. and Mrs. Edward Palmer of North

Mfs. Edward Faimer of Notice Carolina.

Mr. and Mrs. Chaffee were mar-ried June 25, 1943 in Greenwood at the home of the bride's parents, Mr. and Mrs. John Wallace by the Rev. Leon Randell, Jr. Their st-tendants were Eloise Chaffee Bald-win and Leo Wallace, who were

tendants were Eloise Chaffee Baldwin and Leo Wallace, who were
both in attendance at the party.
The OES closed for the season
with a picnic supper last' Monday
night at the home of Mr and Mrs.
Jav Banks of the Hartsville Road.
Mrs. Daisy Teribury, Mrs. Elva
Sherman, Miss Sabrey Stephens,
Miss Grace Young and Mrs. Edward Mullen attended the WallaceYoung family Reunion at the
Andover Grange Hall Sunday.



by Bobby Isaac

The Firecracker 400 rolls around again on July 4th at Daytona International Speedway and it is one I always think of with mixed emotions.

This race gave me my biggest thrill and, confusing as it may sound, also my biggest disappointment.

sound, also my biggest disappointment.

My biggest thrill in racing was leading the 1964 race and getting the white flag showing only one more lap to go. And my biggest disappointment was when A. J. Foyt got by me on the last lap and won the Firecracker.

The difference between first and second place was about \$6,000 but besides the money, the win

and second place was about \$6,000 but besides the money, the win meant a lot. A big race like this one carries a lot of prestige, and it's a hard thing to lead up to the last lap and then finish second. Still, it's a lot better than finishing third.

The Firecracker 400 is always agood race to win and maybe even

The Firecracker 400 is always a good race to win and maybe even more so this year. I'm running all the NASCAR events with my eye on the Grand National Championship and I don't think the competition has ever been tougher. It used to be you had to worry about beating one or two cars on a short track but now there's never less than five real tough ones that

less than five real tough ones that will be fighting for the lead at

will be fighting for the lead at any race.

And at Daytona you always have more competition than any place else. There will probably be 15 or more cars in the Fire-cracker trying to lead, and even more than that capable of winning.

Officers are: President, Mrs. Roy Glover of Andover; Vice Presi-dent, Mrs. Alvin Teribury of Greenwood: and Secretary - Trea-Greenwood; and Secretary - Trea-surer, Mrs. Fred Updyke of West Union. It will meet the 4th Sun-day in June next year in the same place. Mrs. Mildred Rogers and Mrs. Doris Fanton were hostesses.

Miss Alexis Brown resigned as Miss Alexis Brown resigned as X-Ray Technician at the Auburn Hospital as of June 15 and spent last week with her parents, Mr. and Mrs. Alex Brown preparing for her wedding June 23. Ned Cole and his parents, Mr. and Mrs. Clayton Cole and best man, Jack Tiffany of Auburn were week-end guests of Mr. and Mrs. Alex Brown. guests Brown.

Miss Molly Cole, Richard Cole and Mr. and Mrs. William Cole of Auburn were week-end guests of Mr. and Mrs. Lyle Drake and fam-

Mr. and Mrs. Lyle Drake and family at Canistéo.

Mr. and Mrs. Clayton Cole were hosts for a Rehearsal Party for the Cole-Brown wedding at the Cow Palace in Whitesville Saturday night. Mrs. James Ahearn was hostesses for a variety shower in honor of her sister, Alexis Brown, recently.

Don Lewis and Mike Kieff,

Drown, recently.

Don Lewis and Mike Kieff, cousins of the bride were Altar Boys for the Cole-Brown wedding Sunday.

Twenty-four Seniors were grad-uated from Greenwood Central School at Commencement Program school at Commencement Program
Friday night and the auditorium
was well filled with relatives and
friends. The Processional and
Recessional was played by Howard
Kilbury, Jr. The Invocation was
given by the Rev. Bradley Wood,
Pastor of the West Jasper Wesleyan Methodist Church and the
Benediction was given by the Rev.
Vincent Collins, Pastor of St.
Mary's Catholic Church in Rev.
ville. The Senior Ensemble of
nine girls sang two numbers
"You'll Never Walk Alone", and
"The Halls of Ivy"
Salutatorian, Roger York, addressed himself to his under classmen and advised them to plan
early for their senior year and
to make the most of their time in
Hieh School. Their were two
Valeditorians. Diane Smith spoke

High School. Their were two Valedictorians, Diane Smith spoke

All the races we run now are 'chargers races' and it certainly is true at Daytona. I like it because you can go flat out. If you're brave (or foolish) enough, you can just about hold it wide open all the time.

Physically, the driving itself is not too hard on you, but the tension wears you down. You have to drive far ahead of yourself and stay right on top of things every

And the heat is a problem. If you roll your windows down even a little it will slow you up. You'il ace a lot of "cool suits" at Daytona. These are drivers' uniforms equipped with small tubes through which ice water circulates. They really help a lot really help a lot.

There's a lot of money on the line in this one but we'll also be out to earn some more champion-

Right now, it looks like Richard Petty, David Pearson and I will be close the rest of the way in the championship race.

Running all the races means a lot to me and my crew. We learn something new each time we run at a different track. We all feel more confident now and as we start the second swing around the circuit, we feel we know just what to do to have our 1963. what to do to have our 1968 Dodge Charger ready for each

I feel if you're in the racing business, you ought to race. That's why we're running them

And right now, the Firecracker 400 is a big goal in our plans.

about the mature person they were striving to be What char-acteristics make you a likeable responsible citizen and how you

acteristics make you a likeable responsible citizen and how you can best contribute to society. Maria Sky spoke about Freedom in America, its strength and abuses. We can all help by being morally strong and obeying the laws. Awards were presented by George Tubbs and he was proud to report that Diane Smith got 100 in Chemistry Regents. Principal Hoagland talked about the Memorial Scholarship Fund. This year \$125 Scholarships were awarded to Mary Ellen Hanbach, Diane Smith and James Feenaughty. A Regents Scholarship was won by Edward Mullen

Richard York, President of the

hty. A Regents Scholarship was won by Edward Mullen
Richard York, President of the School Board said the Board was doing its best to have a good school and faculty and was pleased with the standards and work of the Senior Class. Reported that 15 are planning to go on to higher education.

Mr. York then presented Diplomas to: William Lewis, President; Roger York, Vice-President; Diane Smith, Secretary; Mary Lou Harkenrider, Treasurer: Ronald Greene, Student Council Representative: Mary Ellen Bolam, Larry Dean Burdick, Maureen Cheesman; Wayne Dixon, Terésa Edwards, James Feenaughty, Mary Ellen Hanbach, Diana Hyland, Bradley Lewis, Becky McClintock, Barbara Meehan, Roger Mills, Edward Mullen, Kevin O'Brien, Maria Sky, Jan Sluvter, Joan Spencer, Glenna Tuttle and Judy Zeager. Zeager.

Most of the graduates were hou-Most of the graduates were hon-ored by parties among them. Mr. and Mrs. Clinton York were hosts for a family party for Diane Smith, Roger York and Betty York from College: Mr. and Mrs. Robert Cheesman entertained for Maureen: Mr. and Mrs. Earl Spencer entertained for Joan. Mr. and Mrs. Charles Foenaughtv for their son, James; The Lewis and Sawver families had a nartv at the Sawver home in Troupsburg for Bill Lewis and Mrsv Sawver of Troupsburg Central, who is engaged to Larry Lewis: Mr. and Mrs. Richard O'Brien entertained for their son, Kevin.